

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

March 4 - 8, 1974

ANATOMY-ZOOLOGY SEMINAR - Dr. Gary W. Conrad, from the division of Biology at Kansas State University, Manhattan, Kansas, will speak on "Does Differentiation Occur in Fibroblasts?" on Monday, March 4, 1974 in Biological Sciences Auditorium at 4:15 P.M. Refreshments will be served at 4:00 P.M.

SEMINAR - Dr. Jonathan R. Warner, Associate Professor of Biochemistry and Cell Biology at Albert Einstein College of Medicine in Bronx, New York, will speak on "A Genetic Approach to the RNA Metabolism of Eukaryotes" on Thursday, March 7, 1974 in the David T. Smith Library, Research Park IV at 12:00 noon.

ATTENTION MEDICAL STUDENTS - Please pick up forms now for re-application of financial aid for summer school and academic year 1974-5. Both forms (Duke and GAPSFAS) are due no later than April 15, 1974. GAPSFAS require five weeks to prepare and mail their computation to us. No time for delay. Forms available in the Office of Financial Aid, 706 Davison Building (ext. 6649).

AMERICAN PHYSICIANS ART ASSOCIATION - An opportunity for medical students to pursue their interests in the fine arts is being made available through the American Physicians art Association, which until recently was limited only to physicians. The purpose of APAA is to bring together physicians, residents, interns and students from all over the U.S. so that they can exhibit their works and fraternalize with their fellow professionals of similar inclination. Meetings are usually conducted at annual AMA conventions. At each exhibit, awards are made based on the category of the work. Membership for students is \$5.00. For additional information, contact Samuel J. Lassoff, student representative, Tulane University School of Medicine, 1430 Tulane Avenue, Box L-71, New Orleans, Louisiana 70112. Checks should be made out to APAA and sent in care of Dr. Albert J. Bowles, Treasurer APAA, 1664 Medical Dental Building, Seattle, Washington, 98101.

ATTENTION ALL MEDICAL STUDENTS - I am a third year medical student at Duke doing research on the psychology of women. As part of my research project, I have distributed a questionnaire which you will be getting in your mailboxes. I would appreciate your help if you could fill it out and return it as quickly as possible in the enclosed envelope to Wendy Gross, Box 2776, DUMC.

CLINICAL ELECTIVES AT NIH - Applications are now being accepted for the 1974-5 Clinical Electives Program at the National Institutes of Health. The program provides an indepth exposure in Clinical Psychopharmacology, Endocrinology and Metabolism, Immunology Infectious Diseases, and Oncology-Hematology. Students will have patients assigned to them for workups, discussion, and participation in the pertinent studies. Special rounds and conferences will be held with students, and they will be encouraged to take part in all regular clinical and research conferences. Reimbursement for travel expenses to and from Bethesda will be arranged; however, no student stipends will be offered. The deadline for application is April 1, 1974. For additional information and application procedures, contact the Office of Medical and Allied Health Education, 1003 Davison Building.

PATIENT MANAGEMENT SIMULATION #8 - is now available in the Office of Medical and Allied Health Education, 1003 Davison Building.